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th

, 2019 

 

 

 

SANITARY: 

 

We received 7.9” of rainfall in April, and the plant treated 3.6 Million Gallons of Influent. 

 

On May 1st at 4:30 pm we had a power outage in AC.  The Generator for the Webb Lift Station would 

not start after attempting to start multiple times.  Matt Gardner called Cannon Beach Electric for 

support, but they were unable to fix the problem electrically and a vactor truck had to be called in to 

prevent an overflow into Arch Cape Creek.  

Power was restored to town at approximately 8pm.  

Petersen CAT came out to the site later in the week to diagnose/troubleshoot. 

Two issues were identified. They believe the non-start problem could be fuel related. We will drain 

and replace the fuel as a precaution and replace the fuel filter. 

The other problem we currently have is that the generator will still not start, due to 2 bad circuit 

control boards. The parts are on order and will be installed as soon as possible.  

In the meantime, if there is a power outage we will have to rely on bypass pumping to the treatment 

plant again.  The Webb Lift Station is an integral part of our operation. It sends all of the wastewater 

received from town to the wastewater treatment plant. This station is identified to be replaced in FY 

2021-22.  

This was Matt’s first major emergency on his own, and he handled things very well. 

 

The irrigation site was put online on May 1
st
. We will be sending treated effluent to the irrigation site 

from now until November 1st, per our NPDES permit.  


